From: Helen Snyder <elenasnyder@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, November 13, 2017 3:43 PM
To: Sidney Hill
Subject: Comments on the proposed Sandoval County Oil and Gas Ordinance

| am a resident of La Jara NM in Sandoval County. | have concerns about the proposed Oil and Gas Ordinances
for Sandoval County.

1) Permitting should be approved under a Special Use Provision that allows for public notification, a hearing
and input .

2) The ordinance lacks measures to prevent the contamination of the Albuquerque Aquifer. The Ordinance
should require baseline groundwater testing and post-drilling monitoring of groundwater

3) Fines for violations by oil and gas companies are too small and do not distinguish between major and minor
violations. These fines need to be increased and enforced.

Helen Snyder
PO Box 66
La Jara, NM 87027





